
SEPTEMBER 16, 2015   Moville City Council 
 
Mayor James Fisher called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. Roll Call: Kirk Lubbers, Nate Bauer, 
Jake Thomas, Al Wingert and Russ Spotts are present this evening. Thomas motioned to 
approve the agenda, seconded by Spotts; Thomas motioned to approve the minutes from 
09/02/15, Bauer seconded; Bauer motioned to approve the bills in amount of $64,992.03, 
seconded by Spotts; Lubbers motioned to approve Treasurer’s Report for August, seconded by 
Bauer, all motions are approved and accepted.   
 
Spotts motioned to approve fence permit for Nate Bauer, seconded by Thomas; Lubbers 
motioned to approve fence permit for Austin Montange, seconded by Spotts; Thomas 
motioned to approve fence permit for Josh Butler, second by Lubbers;  all members agree to 
approve all permits.  Motion carried.   
 
Members of the Safe Routes to School committee attended the council meeting to provide an 
update concerning this project and thanked Council for the progress of improving the handicap 
accessible ramps along South 4th Street.  Doug Glackin, Bret Hayworth, Heath Destigter, Crystal 
Bell, and Angela Drent were present representing the committee. 
 
Police Department update by Officer Bill Brooks, and Public Works update by Mike Weaver. 
 
Clerk Stender provided update on Frontage Road property, for sale sign was approved and will 
be installed in the next two weeks; also working to get the land information added to the 
Woodbury County Economic Development website to help spur more interest in the property.   
Council agrees they will review written proposals as they come in and make decisions based on 
the project proposal. 
 
Clerk Stender updated council on the prospect of a Dollar General building in Moville on 
Frontage Road; received call today from Engineer for the development company who stated 
the project is in the final planning stages and they would want to annex property into the City 
as soon as possible to keep the project moving forward.  Engineer hoped to have more 
information for Clerk to provide at the next council meeting  
 
Bauer motioned to adjourn at 7:45 p.m., seconded by Wingert, all ayes motion carried. 
 
 
Jackie Stender  James Fisher  
City Clerk  Mayor  

 


